
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

As restrictions have been lifted, children will now be expected to bring their PE Kit into school and 

get changed on their PE days as of Monday 14th March. In their PE bag they should have the 

following items to change into: 

• Plain black shorts  

• Plain white t shirt  

• Plain black or navy tracksuit bottoms & top (for winter wear)  

• Trainers (these must be a different pair from day to day wear) or pumps 

• School blue sports hoodies (optional) for outdoor PE only 

 

In the first instance, earrings should always be removed. If they are studded and cannot be removed, 

taping is allowed if the lesson is suitable (skills and drills are fine, competitive invasion games 

wouldn't be). Children should be taping their own ears (or arriving to school with them taped) and 

this is not the class teacher's responsibility. There is an increased number of children wearing smart 

watches/fitbits. These need to be removed for the majority of our curriculum content.  

 

We have also noticed quite a number of children are not wearing the appropriate school uniform in 

line with our policy. We would like to take this opportunity to remind you what your child should be 

wearing to school: 

• Plain royal blue sweatshirt or cardigan, with or without the school logo  

• Plain white or blue shirt or polo shirt 

• Plain black or grey, school trousers not leggings 

• Plain black or grey school skirt or pinafore dress  

• Plain black or grey tailored shorts  

• Blue and white checked summer dresses are acceptable during the summer months  

• Flat, plain black shoe or trainers (no pointed/ high heels or any other ‘fashion’ footwear. 

Backless shoes or flip-flop styles may not be worn for health and safety reasons). 

 

Thank you for your continued support,  

 

C Oxborough  


